
 

 

Our reference: KHD/SB*  

26th June 2020 

Dear Families, 

This week, 25% of students from Year 10 and Year 12 have attended socially-distanced lessons. The 

safety of the children and the staff remains our top priority and we have followed government 

guidance to develop and implement a number of new ways of operating. 

The staff have been delighted to be face to face teaching again and the students have adapted well to 

the new routines currently in place. 

On Wednesday, we sent out a survey to KS3 families regarding the wider re-opening of the school to 

students in Years 7, 8 & 9. We would be most grateful if you could complete the survey by 11am on 

Monday 29th June so we can finalise our plans to offer a face to face session before the end of term.  

The staff have been attending remote training sessions on using Microsoft Teams, following a pilot 

with Year 12, and we are delighted to be in a position to offer some remote lessons, in addition to 

tasks being set on Show My Homework.  

We are currently waiting for further guidance regarding next academic year and we will keep you 

updated as soon as we are able to. In the meantime, please don’t hesitate to email our support team 

on help@raynespark.merton.sch.uk should you have any queries or questions. 

 

My best wishes to you and your families.  

 

 

Kind regards, 
 

K. Heard 

 
Mrs K Heard 

Headteacher 
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